Faculty Senate

Friday, May 8, 2009 at 1:15 p.m.
Battle Mountain – BM2; Elko –GTA 130; Ely –GBC 118;

Pahrump – PVC 122; Winnemucca –GBC 115
       Meeting Minutes

I. Roll call
Voting Representatives:  

Pat Anderson; Dorinda Friez; Bret Murphy; Jeannie Rosenthal; Yvonne Sutherland;
Mardell Wilkins; Charlene Mitchell; Beatrice Wallace; Dale Bolinder; Dick Borino;
John Cashell; Scott Hennefer; Jon Licht; Heather Steel; Norm Whittaker; James Elithorp; 
Patrick O’Hanahan; Kathy Schwandt; Jeff Cox; Lisa Frazier; Robert Hannu; Dwaine Hiles; Bonnie Hofland; Sarah Negrete; Susanne Bentley; Kevin Laxalt; Wyoming Rossett; Patty Fox; Patty Jones; Amber Donnelli; Mary Doucette; Tamara Gailey; Mary Ray; Sharon Sutherland; David Ellefsen; Xunming Du; Dale Griffith; Gregory Schmaltz; Glen Tenney;
David Freistroffer; Kara Miller; Stephen Baker; Wendy Charlebois; Peter Klem; Karen Martin; Janice King; and Teresa Howell
Absent Voting Members:

Lisa Arkell (P); Mira Kurka; Angie De Braga (P); Janie Moore (P); Margaret Puccinelli (P); Connie Zeller; John Rice; Mark Ports; Adriana Mendez; Scott Nielsen; Stacie Potter; Phil Smith; and John Newman (P)

Other Members Present: 

Meachell LaSalle; Jay Larsen; Richard Barton; Richard Southard; Gretchen Skivington; 
Cherie Jacques; Karen Dannehl; Eric Walsh; Laurie Walsh; Squy Wallace; Doris Bessett; and Tawny Crum
II. Call to order:  Action

Chair Hyslop called to order the regular meeting of Faculty Senate at 1:15 p.m. 

III. Visitors:
Dr. Michael McFarlane, VPAA

VPAA McFarlane reported that President Diekhans was in Carson City awaiting the close of the budget for 2009-2010.  The President informed him that it failed to close today and he is anticipating it will close Monday afternoon.  The Legislature requested the System to provide an additional three scenarios.  They would be working over the weekend in order to provide the requested information by Monday.   VPAA McFarlane further advised the Special Board of Regents’ meeting, scheduled for May 12th, has been canceled.  VPAA McFarlane stated the college’s budget should be okay as long as the cuts do not surpass 16%.  The President would keep everyone posted.
VPAA McFarlane was questioned on increasing tuition mid-semester.  He advised that the Board of Regents did approve increasing tuition in the middle of a semester.  The Controller’s Office would be sending a letter to students explaining the possible increase.  VPAA McFarlane stated it was not clear if the college, once a student had enrolled, could go back and request more money.  He added it was not something GBC was totally comfortable doing.  

IV. Approval of minutes:  Action
A motion was made and seconded to approve the April 17, 2009 Faculty Senate Minutes.
The motion passed unanimously. There were five proxy votes recorded.
V. senate chair report:  Information
a)  Confirmation of Sarah Negrete as Chair Elect for 2010-2011
A motion was made and seconded to confirm Sarah Negrete as Faculty Senate Chair Elect for 2010–2011. The motion passed unanimously.
b) President’s Council 

Chair Hyslop reported that the Council approved the Workload Policy, Dual Credit Policy and Comprehensive Evaluation System.  The Evaluation Committee would be providing wording changes to the new evaluation system. The committee would be presenting the new language at the next regular meeting of the senate.
c) Passing of the gavel 

Chair Hyslop passed the gavel to incoming Chair Frank Daniels.  She also passed the official equipment that goes with the job.  
Incoming Chair Daniels presented outgoing Chair Cindy Hyslop with a light and compass in order for her to see and be guided, as parting gifts of gratitude.
VI. committee reports
d) Academic Standards – No Report 
e) Adjunct Faculty – No Report 
f) Assessment – Written Report 
g) Budget & Facilities – No Report

h) By Laws – No Report
i) Compensation & Benefits – Verbal/Written Report
The committee met and further discussed upcoming language changes to the Workload Policy.  The changes would be impacting online class maximums.  The committee elected Brian Plumb and Kevin Laxalt to meet with VPAA McFarlane next week to obtain further clarification of the proposed changes. The committee’s final recommendation would be on its agenda for the first meeting in the fall 2009.  The senate was advised to pay close attention to the upcoming language changes.  It deals with formulas, class caps and pay issues.
j) Curriculum & Articulation – Written Report/Action

The committee amended its original report that was submitted on Tuesday.  The committee further approved the following courses: IT 208B, DT 102B, DT 210B, DT 215B.  The courses are currently being taught and are in the catalog.  The requested changes only dealt with the variable credits given.
	Course Number
	Course Name
	Credits
	Action

	EMS 207B 
	Airway Management & Ventilation
	1.5
	Approved

	EMS 210B
	Principles of Cardiology for the Paramedic
	4
	Approved

	EMS 209B
	Patient Assessment for Paramedics
	2.5
	Approved

	EMS 211B
	Paramedic Care for Medical Emergencies and ACLS
	7
	Approved

	CMI 352
	Obstetric Ultrasound
	3
	Approved

	CMI 351
	Abdominal Ultrasound
	3
	Approved

	CMI 350
	Ultrasound Physics and Instrumentation
	4
	Approved

	CMI 353
	Gynecologic Ultrasound
	3
	Approved

	ANSC 413
	Range-Livestock Interactions
	3
	Approved

	IT 208B
	Fluid Power
	1.5-9
	Approved*

	DT 102B
	Basic Vehicle Electronics
	1-9
	Approved*

	DT 210B
	Advanced Diesel Engines
	1-9
	Approved*

	DT 215B
	Electronic Diesel Engines
	1-9
	Approved*


*pending syllabus in ten days
A motion was made and seconded to approve the report as amended.  There was a call for the question.  The motion passed unanimously. 

k) Department Chairs – Verbal Report
The committee met and discussed restructuring INT 100-Orientation classes, the change would be implemented spring 2010,   The new process would be shared between Student Services and Dept. Chairs.  Once an agreement and a plan have been finalized, it will be presented to the senate for its approval in the fall.
Department Chairs were requested to establish a priority order for the six faculty positions that remain vacant due to the hiring freeze.  It does not include new positions in Pahrump that have not been filled in math and social sciences.
By vote, the chairs ratified the following priorities: 1st Business; 2nd Theatre; 3rd English; 4th Secondary Education; 5th Art; and 6th GIS/CADD.
l) Distance Education – Verbal/Written Report


The committee provided their report via a recorded transmission:

· Response to faculty survey.  A survey was taken to show the benefits of having scanned documents.  Out of 35 responses from faculty, 10 used scanned documents in their classes and 25 did not.  The survey concluded the ability to scan and submit documents would be beneficial to both students and faculty.  The purchase of scanners is being pursued for all campuses.
· Blackboard Eight.  The new program will be fully implemented by the fall 2009 semester.  It was reported that development and testing of Blackboard Eight was conducted during the spring semester.  It’s projected that the conversion should be seamless between WebCampus and Blackboard; thus no faculty training will be necessary.

m) Faculty & Administrative Evaluations – No Report
n) I.C.E. – Verbal Report

I.C.E. announced its final event of the year.  John Bul Dau would be appearing in GTA, Room 130.  He will be presenting his story as a lost boy of the Sudan.  All proceeds will be going to his foundation to build a clinic in the Sudan.  The committee requested faculty to encourage their students to attend.
o) Library – Written Report


The committee formulated an Exhibit Policy.  It was requested by Pat Anderson, Director of Health, Safety, Security & Facilities, to amend the policy by adding two additional forms.  The are as follows:
1. Fine Arts Exhibit Form; it would require the exhibitor to declare the value of the item or items prior to exhibiting their art work.  This allows for declaration of value prior to any loss.
2. Art Work Loan Agreement.

p) Personnel – No Report

q) Student Relations – No Report 
Non-senate Committees
r) Bachelor of Arts in Integrative Studies – No Report

s) Crisis Intervention – Verbal Report
· Committee Chair:  Bill Smith will serve as next year’s chair for the committee
· Stress Day:   Will be coming back next fall.
· Bio-feedback equipment: The Counseling and Human Resource Offices now have the equipment for testing.  Everyone was encouraged try it out and determine what your stress levels are. 
t) Earth Advocates – No Report

u) TEC – No Report

VII. FOUR-YEAR COMMITTEE REPORTS
v) Bachelor of Applied Science – Verbal Report


The annual dinner will be held on May 22nd at 6 p.m.  There are 91 reserved spaces. 
w) Bachelor of Social Work – Verbal Report


The program has had 25 graduates; everyone seeking employment has been employed.  There were 9 students who applied and were accepted into UNR.  There will be approximately 16 people placed in the surrounding service areas.
x) Elementary and Secondary Education – No Report

VIII. CAREER & TECHNICAL TRAINING – No Report

IX. Health Sciences and Human Services -  No  Report

X. UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None 
XI. NEW BUSINESS – None 
XII. INFORMATION:
a) Library hours

For finals week the library will have extended hours; it will be open from 7 a.m. to 9 p.m., Monday through Thursday.  They will also be providing free drinks and goodies.  
XIII. PUBLIC COMMENT – None 
XIV. ADJOURNMENT – Action 

The Faculty Senate adjourned the meeting at    1:42 p.m.
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